Covington & Burling

1201 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE NW WASHINGTON, DC WASHINGTON, DC 20004-2401 TEL 202.662.6000 FAX 202.662.6291 WWW.COV.COM

NEW YORK LONDON BRUSSELS SAN FRANCISCO JEANNIE PERRON, JD, DVM TEL 202.662.5687 FAX 202.778.5687 JPERRON@ COV.COM

August 9, 2001

Via facsimile

W. Ron DeHaven, DVM Deputy Administrator Animal Care **USDA-APHIS** 4700 River Road Riverdale, MD 20737

Re: Your Letter to Feld Entertainment, Inc. of July 23, 2001

Dear Dr. DeHaven:

I am memorializing our telephone call of July 27, 2001, regarding the above-referenced July 23, 2001 letter. In that letter, you referred to the closure of the "investigation" involving handling practices of two weaning elephants. As we discussed on the telephone, your use of the word "investigation" in connection with this matter was erroneous. You had previously referred to the matter as fact gathering, rather than an investigation, and you advised me that the use of the word "investigation" in the July 23 letter was inadvertent. In any event, you confirmed that the "closure" of this matter will not affect in any way your agreement to consider any additional submissions in connection therewith.

Your consideration is sincerely appreciated.

Very truly yours,

annie Perron, JD, DVM

FELD 0023990



08/15/01 12:28 FAX 97785036



COVINGTON & BURLING

AUG 10 2001

United States
Department of
Agriculture

Marketing and Regulatory Programs

Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service

4700 River Road Riverdale, MD 20737 Jeannie Perron, J.D., D.V.M.

Covington & Burling

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DE 20004-2401

Dear Dr. Perron:

This letter is to confirm the accuracy of your letter of August 9, 2001, which summarizes the salient points of our July 27, 2001, telephone conversation regarding your client, Feld Entertainment, Inc.

The "investigation" of the two weaning elephants is more accurately characterized as a fact gathering process. Further, "closure" of this matter would not preclude a reconsideration of our position upon receipt of additional information relevant to the issues.

Sincerely,

W. Ron DeHaven

Deputy Administrator

Animal Care



APHS - Protecting American Agriculture

An Equal Opportunity Employer